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WATER LEAK REPAIR 

The water leak that occurred on Wednesday, May 11th at Henry St & HWY 27 had 

nothing to do with our water project or the contractor. We had a curb stop come 

detached from the water main causing a gusher. The shut off valve failed to work and it 

left us with no choice but to shut the water tower off to ease the pressure off the main 

so we could do the repair. In these emergency situations there is no way to warn our 

community except by word of mouth.  Jake Dingman aided the Town by doing an 

emergency announcement through the schools’ telephone system. Special thanks to 

Cory Doneen, Steve DeGon, Dylan Doneen, Aaron Davis and Leroy Johnson from S & L 

Underground for assisting our Public Works Crew in getting the water leak repaired! 

This is why we love a small community…everybody is always ready to lend a hand when 

someone is in need! 

LAST MONTH TO BURN 

June is the last month to burn your yard waste. You can still burn Monday – Saturday 

beginning at 7:30 a.m. and the fire must be fully extinguished by 4:00 p.m. – NO 

SMOLDERING! There will be a Town burning ban through July, August & September. All 

yard waste may be taken to the outdoor recycling center located off Bartlett Street 

behind the school’s storage shed. 

YARD WASTE RECYCLING 

The yard waste recycling center is open for citizens to take their yard debris all year 

round. You can bring grass clippings, shrub trimmings, tree branches, flowerbed and 

garden waste. Each area in the recycling center is marked for your disposals. This is a 

free service to our residents and we hope you continue to make use of it. NO DUMPING 

OF PROCESSED WOOD! 

COMMUNITY YARD SALE – SAVE-THE- DATE – JUNE 25TH  

It’s that time again!  Clean out your closets, basements & garages and participate in the 
community yard sale event on Saturday, June 25th. You can sign up at Crossett’s Food 

Market and registration fees are $5.00. The fee will place your yard sale location on the 
map. Maps will be available the morning of the yard sale at Crossett’s by 8:00 a.m. 

Please contact Colleen Rose at (509) 397-8500 if you have any questions. 

 

** OLD MILL DAYS is July 15th & 16th ** 
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